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SECRETARY’S WORDS 

Dear friends and family members,  

Difficult time we are living just now. 

Many persons of our family has been infected by this new plague that is effecting in different ways to all of us. 

Some nations has closed their borders, travelling has been at least limited somehow, meeting friends is dange-

rous and prohibited widely, our economy is in troubles, we are loosing money directly and indirectly in many 

ways...we can not even imagine all the consequences that will still occur in the future because of this new dise-

ase. 

We can only stay at home as much as it’s possible depending on personal and local conditions and hope that all 

our friends are able to do same and stay healthy so we can meet and enjoy each others again after the effects of 

this pandemic is behind. 

As an organization we also have some difficulties due to this situation. On March in Sweden we had to make 

hard decision to cancel this year FH-DCE Super Rally®. In that process we noticed that our association is in need 

a possibility and procedure of operating any important decision by e-mail, if needed. This possibility would have 

been needed in the situation that H-DC Sweden needed to be authorized to organize the FH-DCE Super Rally® 

2022 that already has been handed over to H-DC Brno. H-DC Brno is willing to hand over this authorization to H-

DC Sweden, but the lawful right to give this right to any organizer candidate in our system is owned only by Pre-

sidents’ Meeting. 

Now on, we can not be sure if we can organize our Presidents’ Meeting as it’s been prepared. It is very possible 

that it must be cancelled. But there are some important elections and subjects to vote and make decision. The 

decisions that only Presidents’ Meeting is allowed to do. Today we are preparing this and we just are wondering 

if we can make it by online internet meeting. We are thinking if we are doing just informational part and per-

haps some discussion of topics/proposals in remote online meeting via internet. Then voting could be done 

afterwards by e-mail. We are aware that we don’t have this mentioned or allowed or planned in our statutes, 

but in this situation we must try to find all possibilities to keep our organization in operation. 

 

All the best for you! I wish strength and healthiness to all of us! 

Sakke 
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Introduction of possible guest clubs 

 

Today we have recived a membership application from the clubs mentioned below: 

• Harley– Davidson Club Rebel Rider Monaco 

• Harley-Davidson East Riders Club Poland 

 

Both clubs has given their application, but we still have some small issues with them before we 

can welcome them to our Presidents’ Meeting. 
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Some news from member clubs 

 

West London Harley Riders  has some new club officers. 
 
CLUB OFFICERS: 
 
Rick Shine - President. 
 
Nick Jannaway (Catweasle) - Vice President. 
 
Rob Macie - Secretary. 
 
Ian Lennie - Treasurer. 
 
Additionally, MAG & FED. information is covered by members as follows: 
 
Steve Parks - MAG Rep. 
 
Rebecca Slavin - Federation news. 
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FH-DCE MERCHANDISE 

For our Federation Members, we sell Patches, Pins and Stickers with the Federation Logo. 
**Premise: The FH-DCE emblem is a registered trademark and the property of the FH - 
DCE, which identifies Members belonging to the Clubs of FH-DCE. 
The FH-DCE patch is reserved only for FH-DCE Club Members, and must not be sold, giv-
en, or made available to any third parties. Clubs of the FH - DCE may sell or give the FH-
DCE patch to respective Members in accordance with their local rules.** 

 
Our new patches are now available! The patches are woven! Price 1.00 Euro / piece 
 

Place your order to: treasurer@fhdce.eu 

You will also find these information on our Web-Site in the member area! 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: DUE TO THE ACTUAL CIRCUMSTANCES THE DELIVERY OF 

PINS AND PATCHES MAY TAKE A LITTLE BIT LONGER! 

 

Roberto 

mailto:treasurer@•fhdce.eu
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Sakari Rantanen, Federation Secretary 

Gammelbyvägen 16 

07740 Gammelby 

FINLAND 

Phone: +358 40 559 77 57 

E-mail: info@fhdce.eu 

Homepage: www.fhdce.eu  

Roberto Garbade, Federation Treasurer 

Pürt 97b 

CH-7447 Cresta (Avers) 

Switzerland 

Phone: +41 79 330 59 45 

E-mail: treasurer@fhdce.eu 

 Wise man – Large Clubs  Wise Man – Middle Clubs  Wise man – Small Clubs  

Name  René Wansink 

H-DC Netherland  

Sue Manning 

H-D Riders Club Great Britain  

"Broos" Breusegem 

2-stroke Spaghetti Harley 

Riders 

E-mail  renewansink@kpnplanet.nl  Swsuemanning@gmail.com broos13@gmail.com  

 Cash control member #1 Cash control member #2 Cash control reserve  

Name  Alain Gartmann 

Patriots H-DC 

Jerry Sigmund JR 

H-DC Brno 

Ernesto Navarra Egea 

H-DC Aragon 

Do not forget to check into the FH-DCE homepage now and then.  

www.fhdce.eu 

www.superrally.com 

 
 
 

Federation Harley-Davidson Clubs Europe info@fhdce.eu     
 
 
 

PLEASE, do not forget to share this newsletter with your 
club members! 
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